

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION

Richard E. Dunn, Director

Watershed Protection Branch

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive Suite 1152, East Tower Atlanta, Georgia 30334 404-463-1511

FEB 0 8 2017

Ms. Diane Schleicher, City Manager City of Tybee Island P.O. Box 2749 Tybee Island, Georgia 31328

RE: Comments Received for

City of Tybee Island

Water Pollution Control Plant (WPCP)

NPDES Permit No. GA0020061

(Chatham County)

Dear Ms. Schleicher:

Thank you for your comments regarding the permit issuance for the City of Tybee Island Water Pollution Control Plant. Attached is a summary of comments received and our responses to the issues raised. In addition, we have attached a fact sheet addendum which documents changes (if any) in the attached permit. We appreciate your interest in this matter.

After consideration of your comments, EPD has determined that the permit is protective of water quality standards and we have issued the permit.

If you have any questions, please contact Yilin Fan of my staff at 404-463-4936 or Yilin. Fan@dnr.ga.gov.

Sincerely,

Jeffrey Larson, Assistant Branch Chief

Watershed Protection Branch

JL\vf

Attachment: Response to Comments

cc: Mr. Fred Sororian – Thomas & Hutton. (sororian.f@thomasandhutton.com)

Public Comments and EPD Responses on Draft NPDES Permit City of Tybee Island WPCP – GA0026001

COMMENTS RECEIVED	EPD RESPONSE
Why did EPD increase the testing frequency requirements for ammonia, BOD, Total Phosphorus and Total Suspended Solids?	requirements The monitoring frequency is based on the size of the facility per EPD and Total policy. The maximum design flow of the facility is 1.15 MGD and EPD based the monitoring frequencies on this flow. The monitoring frequencies must be maintained the same for year-round.